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 MEMORANDUM         
 
 
 
  
 TO:  All Child and Adult Care Food Program Institutions 
   
 FROM: Arnette Cowan, MS, RD, LDN 
   Supervisor, Special Nutrition Programs 

 
 SUBJECT: Nationwide Expansion of At-risk Afterschool Meals in the Child and Adult Care Food  
   Program 
 

 
The Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010 (the Act), Public Law 111-296, was signed into law 
by the President on December 13, 2010.  The Act extends eligibility for at-risk afterschool meal 
reimbursement to all States participating in the Child and Adult Care Food Program (CACFP).  
The purpose of this memorandum is to provide guidance on the implementation of this expansion 
in CACFP. 
 
Section 122 of the Act amends Section 17(r) of the Richard B. Russell National School Lunch 
Act (42 U.S.C. 1766(r)) to extend eligibility for at-risk afterschool meal reimbursements to all 
States participating in the CACFP.  Previously, reimbursement for at-risk afterschool snacks was 
available in all States; however, only 14 designated States were allowed to reimburse for meals, 
typically suppers, in afterschool care programs.  Effective October 1, 2010, all institutions 
participating in the at-risk afterschool care component of CACFP are eligible to claim 
reimbursement at the free rate for up to one snack and one meal served to each eligible 
participant per day.  At-risk afterschool meals and snacks must be served free of charge and are 
reimbursed at the applicable free rates (7 CFR §226.17a(n)).  Regulations and guidance 
regarding the implementation of an afterschool meal program can be found at 
www.fns.usda.gov/cnd/care/Afterschool.htm. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Because the provision extending eligibility for at-risk afterschool meal reimbursements is 
retroactive to October 1, 2010, any institution currently participating in the at-risk afterschool 
care component of CACFP that has documentation to support that it served reimbursable meals 
to eligible children on or after October 1st may amend their claims to be reimbursed for those 
meals retroactively.  Final amended claims for meals served in October, November, and 
December 2010 shall be submitted to the State agency no later than February 28, 2011.  Claims 
should be submitted to: 
 
Valarie Hunter 
2032 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC  27699 
 
Additionally, if you wish to add another meal service to your at-risk program, please submit a 
request to add an additional meal service with your amended claims. 
 
If you have questions, please contact your regional consultant. 
 
 
 
c: SNP Staff (via email) 


